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Review of Committee’s Responsibilities:





The IAIA Publications Committee has overall responsibility for overseeing all IAIA publications activities, excepting those directly pertaining to the Annual Meeting and other specific events. IAIA publications includes the Journal Impact Assessment and Project Appraisal, the Newsletter, promotional materials (annual renewal and membership brochures), the Website, the ListServers and the Key Citation lists.��There is a separate editorial board for the Journal, responsible for advising the Journal Editors and the Publications Committee on matters relating to the content of the Journal. Members of the Editorial Board are appointed by the Publications Committee.





Action Plan 2001-2002


The 2001–02 Publications committee met in Cartagena, Columbia, on May 31.  At this meeting, the committee discussed and agreed upon a number of objectives, to be undertaken between June 2001 and June 2002. Four out of five of these goals focus on contributing to one of the strategic goals of IAIA -- that which relates to increasing the value of membership to those who join IAIA. The publications committee has set out the following objectives:





actively participate on the Newsletter Task Force, with the goal of revising the existing newsletter, and adding a new section “Professional News” consisting of professional news items from around the globe. The goal of the Newsletter task force is to revitalize the existing newsletter, providing a newsletter that is of value to members, providing a reliable, up-to-date source of IA news.





participate in the Web Site Task Force, with the goal of re-designing the IAIA web page to better serve its membership. 


up-date the Key Citations page, in whole or in part (identified as a problematic area last year, but not resolved.)





Attempt to increase the awareness of the journal, Impact Assessment and Project Appraisal.  





Find a new Book Review Editor for IAPA.





Accomplishments (June 1 – May 15):





1.  Newsletter





In Elvis Au’s presidential address in Cartagena, he highlighted the need for IAIA to provide better professional services to its members. Part of his vision towards this goal involved the development of a Professional News section to the IAIA Newsletter, in an effort to enhance its value to members. The overall goal of the Professional News section is to deliver the most current professional news from around the globe. The Professional News Task Force was set up in Cartagena, consisting of Elvis Au, Jenni Howell and Jill Baker, with the intent of finding a fourth member to act as Editor of the Professional News Section.





Development of the Professional News section of the IAIA newsletter involved a number of steps:





Development of News Network Contribution Guidelines, to inform our membership and news contributors of the goals and objectives of the Professional News Section, along with practical information regarding content and size. These Guidelines were finalized in July, are posted on the web page and were distributed to News Network participants.





Formation of an international News Network. This group of practitioners includes an impressive collection of people with a range of diverse backgrounds in IA.  The invitation was sent to potential contributors in July. Response was very supportive. The list of contributors is impressive, with representation from the following countries:  Canada, USA, Brazil, Australia, New Zealand, UK, Finland, Sweden, Japan, Egypt, Korea, Hungary, the Netherlands, Holland, Austria, Hong Kong, Norway, Portugal, South Africa. We also have contributors from the following organizations:  UNEP, IUCN, World Bank, and the Regional EIA Centre for CEE. Elvis Au took this task upon himself in the summer and came through with terrific results.





Appointment of two professionals to the position of co-editors of the Professional News Section.  Roger Creasey (Canada) and Angus Morrison-Saunders (Australia) have agreed to take on this role. The pairing will be complimentary, as Roger comes from a strong professional background in the energy resource sector, and Angus is a professor at Murdoch University, specializing in Environmental Impact Assessment.





Two editions of the Newsletter have gone to print since incorporating the Professional News Section into it (January and April 2002). News items that have been contributed have been, overall, of excellent quality and worthy of inclusion in the Newsletter. For both editions, the News Network has provided in excess of twenty articles per edition. The feedback to Headquarters has been positive with respect to the added value of the Professional News Section to the Newsletter.





Next Steps: The Task Force will meet in The Hague to discuss further steps that may need to be taken in order to ensure the continued success of the Professional News Section.





2.  Web Task Force





Tuija Hilding-Rydevik, Jill Baker, and Thomas Fisher participate on the task force under the direction of Jenni Howell.





Preliminary work was initiated in the winter of 2001/02.  A preliminary report was provided to the Board of Directors at the mid-year meeting.   Several recommendations came out of the mid-year report that now need to be acted upon. The intent of the Task Force is to move ahead with the recommendations and seriously tackle the revision of the web page in the coming year.





3.  Key Citations Lists Update





Aleg Cherp agreed to take on this task.  He reviewed the Key Citation Lists in the Fall 2001, provided his thoughts on what needed to be revised, and then contacted a number of practitioners who could provide him with updated lists. Aleg was successful in updating the following Citation Lists: Technology Assessment, Policy Assessment (previously Policy Appraisal), Public Communication, and Risk Assessment.





4.  Increase awareness of, and subscribers to, IAPA





Bill Page has prepared 5000 informational packages for potential subscribers of the journal, and distributed them in October 2001.





In addition to this, Jill Baker proposed to develop a 3-panel, one-page brochure for the journal (see attached proposal) in efforts to increase the awareness of the journal. The thought at the time of the Cartagena meeting was that such a brochure could be used by members to increase the awareness of the journal (i.e., when they attend other workshops, conferences and meetings). Jill submitted a proposal to the Board of Directors at their mid-year meeting to move forward with the development of this brochure. This was accepted by the Board.  A draft version of the brochure is now available for comment, however, given some interest by the Publications Committee, a final version will not be forwarded to the Board of Directors until after further discussions at the Publications Committee’s meeting in The Hague. There needs to be a broad discussion as to the needs of IAIA and IAPA with respect to publication and advertisement materials before any further development of such material is pursued.





5.  IAPA Book Review Editor





The Editors of IAPA advertised the position of Book Review Editor throughout the fall and winter of 2001/02.  The Editors received interest from five different candidates. Their preferred candidate and recommendation to the Publication Committee was Mr. Clive Briffett. The Chair of the Publication Committee sought input from the committee on the Editors recommendation. There was no objection to the recommendation by the Editors. As a result, the Publication Committee put this recommendation forward to the Board of Directors for their approval and appointment. Unfortunately, due to the late timing of the recommendation, there will be no Book Review Editor in place for the June edition of IAPA.





Goals for 2002-2003


Continue work with the existing Task Forces, with focused efforts on the revisions to the IAIA web site.





There is an immediate need to find a Professional News Section Editor, of which Publication Committee will likely look to the IAPA Editors to sort out.





There needs to be further discussion at the annual Publication Committee’s meeting in The Hague to identify priorities for the 2002-03 year. 








Jill Baker


Chair, Publications Committee


May 16, 2002
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